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NEWSLETTER, JANUARY 2014 

SWEDISH   
ICT               

VISITORS 

We were 

thrilled to 

receive a 

third visit 

of school leaders from the Centre for School                           

Development in Sweden this month.  CJ has 

long been recognised for the way our                

exceptional ICT facilities are used to inspire 

teaching and learning and our Swedish        

visitors were certainly impressed by what 

they saw!   

For highlights from the visit, see:                               

www.cyri ljackson.towerhamlets.sch.uk/
features/ict-at-cj-2014 

PARENT GOVERNOR VACANCY 

Our Governing Body is a vital part of how our 

school operates.  Governors are people who 

have an interest in the role of schools in their 

community and want to make a positive              

contribution to their success; improving             

educational standards and achievements for 

their pupils. 

We have a Parent Governor vacancy, so if you 

are interested, please make an appointment 

to meet with Gillian Kemp, or speak to the           

office to be put in touch with a current            

Parent Governor to discuss the role 

and its responsibilities further (also 

see Governor Focus on the back 

page, for further insight into the 

role). 

SCHOOL WEBSITE RECEIVES NEARLY 

SIX MILLION ‘HITS’ 

O u r  w e b s i t e                        

r e c e i v e d                             

u n p r e c e d e n t e d             

levels of interest 

during 2013.  From 

an analysis of               

visitors, we received 

a 124% increase in 

‘hits’ with 5,877,684 

( c o m p a r e d  t o 

2,620,256 in 2012)!  

We also received a 35% increase in the              

number of unique visitors, at 24,325, who   

visited 48,087 times.  These visitors viewed 

487,884 pages - an increase of 27% on the 

previous year. 

Although the vast majority of our visitors 

came to us via desktop PCs, we also saw a              

significant growth in smartphone and tablet 

usage. 

We are thrilled that not only is the ‘reach’ of 

our website increasing, but also the amount 

of time each visitors are spending viewing the 

website.  This is a huge achievement and in 

excess of many other schools.  

What a phenomenal success! 

If you are interested in               

following the popularity of our 

videos, take a look at our                   

real-time chart of what people 

have been watching, at…  

w w w . c y r i l j a c k s o n . t o w e r     
hamlets.sch.uk/trending-videos 

ATTENDANCE 
WATCH 

96.2% 
 

Keep going! 



STUDENT SOCIAL 

WORKERS 

We are delighted to                    

w e l c o m e  C h a r l o t t e           

Series and Abie Aigbe who 

are studying for an MSc in 

Social Work (Practice) at 

London  South  Bank                          

University.  They will be 

spending a 70 day                      

placement at Cyril Jackson 

during the Spring and                

Summer Terms. 

Abie and Charlotte will be 

offering support to our    

children and families in     

various ways and further 

information is available in their          

information leaflet (available in the stands by 

the entrances).    However, if you would like 

to arrange an appointment to meet and have a 

chat, please speak with Debbie or Vicky in 

the offices.   

We are really pleased to be supporting LSB 

University for a third year; so do join us in 

welcoming Charlotte and Abie to the CJ team! 

NEWS 

FOOTBALL SUCCESS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are thrilled to report that our Year 5 

girls football team came second at a                        

competition held at Sir John Cass School on 

22 January.  The girls performed well,             

beating local rival,  Cayley Primary School,          

5-0. We now look forward to the borough           

finals in May.  Well done girls! 

 

READ, WRITE INC. 
PARENT/CARER                  

OPEN MORNING 

We were delighted 

with the response to 

our Read, Write Inc. parent/carer open        

morning on 29 January.   

It was a great opportunity 

for parents/carer to see how 

we teach phonics at school 

and to guide support for 

learning at home.  A huge 

thank you to everyone who 

joined us. 

 G&T NATIONAL THEATRE TRIPS 

As part of our             

enhanced G&T             

curriculum, two 

groups of children 

had the wonderful 

opportunity to         

attend performances at the National Theatre 

on London’s South Bank this month.  

On 24 January, a group of Years 3-6 children 

watched Emil and the Detectives, a classic 

tale of a boy learning to rely on himself – and 

on his new friends – in 1920s Berlin.  A second 

trip from Years 5 and 6 saw 

The Light Princess on                      

29 January. The spectacular 

story was a dark fairy-tale 

about grief, rebellion and 

the power of love!   

What a treat! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Charlotte Series 

Abie Aigbe 



YEAR 3 ROMAN DAY 

Year 3 pupils were transported 2,000 years 

back in time on 15 January to get a taste of 

life as Roman citizens. Children dressed as 

soldiers and undertook 

marching practice in the                      

playground, followed by a 

banquet of authentic 

foods. Beautiful mosaics 

were created for a Roman 

villa, and Latin and Roman 

numerals were used in 

writing and numeracy 

tasks. A great time was had by all, not least 

by Mr Read who arrived resplendent, and 

bearing his legs, as a Roman Centurion! Who 

thought learning could be such fun!?  

RECENT EVENTS 

SCIENCE 

WEEK 2014 

A great time was had by all  

d u r i n g  S c i e n c e  W e e k            

during 20-24 January.  The 

theme this year was ‘materials’ 

and a wide range of fun and         

exciting activities were                  

a r r a n g e d  t o  c ha l l e n g e              

pupils.  

Two parent/carer workshops 

were held on 22 January.  The 

aim of the events was for              

children to work with their            

parents/carers to create 

the tallest and most                  

elaborate hat!  The winners 

were Rayhan Ahmed (2FHI) 

in the North Building and 

Khadija Begum (5MBA) in 

the South Building.  Special 

mention goes to Zaina Khan 

(SWA) for her clever straw                

construction and aesthetic design!  

A special thank you goes to Miss Marshall for 

her hard work, energy support with making 

the event 

such an 

enjoyable 

week of 

learning! 

 

 



FREE LOCAL EVENTS 

Celebrate Chinese New Year at the                   

Museum of London, 

Docklands 

Saturday 1 Feburary, 

11am-4pm.   

Activities include ‘Create a masterpiece’,      

Chinese paper cutting and traditional 

folktales.  See more at:  

www.museumoflondon.org.uk/docklands/whats
-on/family-events/weekend-fun/ 
 

Family Day: Cut up!, 

Whitechapel Gallery                             

Saturday 15 February,  

12-4pm 

Create a Living Collage with artist Serena 

Korda. Bring the idea of the cut up to life 

through a variety of art making activities and 

spoken word.  Booking recommended.  More 

information at: 

www.whitechapelgallery.org/education/
families/family-events/family-day-cut-up- 

 

Find more fun free local                  

activities in our leaflet                           

East London for Free available 

in the entrances and at 

www.cyriljackson.towerhamlets. 
sch.uk/parents/help-your-child-succeed 

SCHOOL CLOSURE: THURSDAY 22 MAY 

We advise that both school sites will be 

closed for local elections.  We 

apologise for any inconvenience 

this may cause, but have tried 

to give as much advance warning 

as possible. 

INFORMATION 

GOVERNOR FOCUS                 

Every month we interview 

a school governor to  

learn what motivates 

them to lead our school.  

This month we focus               

on Ruma Choudhury,                 

Parent Governor.  

How long have you been a Governor? 

I have been a School Governor for 3 years. 

What does your role involve? 

My primary role involves taking parental concerns to GB 
meetings in order to solve them promptly. I am also       
involved in monitoring the Art and Design curriculum,       
attending meetings, school events and being available for 
parents. 

What does the GB do?  

The GB provides support for staff, parents and children 
and ensures CJ provides the best possible provision.  We 
make sure the school follows correct procedures and we 
encourage parents and children to get involved in school 
life.  It is vital that our families support the school,        
because without their support, CJ can’t function as        
effectively as it does. 

What motivates you to be a Governor? 

The amazing CJ atmosphere and being able to provide     
support for parents, children and staff.  The staff are 
brilliant; always putting a smile on our faces, motivating the 
children, providing excellent education and safeguarding 
their well-being.  Also, the school is always up for any     
challenge and this attitude is the reason for its success.  
It certainly motivates me; I am proud to be a Governor at 
CJ. 

Name a strength/something you like about CJ? 

Everyone works as a team - children, parents, staff, the 
HT - which makes CJ so special and fun to be involved in. 
Also, the diversity and ethos of equality is a particular 
strength.   

Can you recall a comment in one of your old school 

reports? 

My Head of Year said: “Ruma you can do whatever you want 
to do, just follow your heart”. I followed my head instead 
of my heart and, although I am happy doing what I am    
doing now, I do wish that I had listened to my teacher.  
However, this is what drives me to make a difference for 
the children of CJ. 

  

Ruma Choudhury 

 
 


